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THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

December 2021  

The WAMYIG General Meeting on 3 November was somewhat of a 

subdued session with attendance numbers well down on previous 

meetings. The iron ore price on the day of the meeting was $93.50 

US, which dropped to $84.50 US on 12 November before             

recovering to $92.50 US on 23 November, with further positive signs in China. Of 

note from the meeting was a presentation from CBH on the similarities between 

freighting grain and iron ore in respect to rail, road transport and ports. Lavo Hydro-

gen made a presentation on an integrated hybrid hydrogen battery that was com-

bined with solar power to produce renewable energy from home or business. 

After the very sad news of the passing of Janet “Sam” Mazza, Cr Jill Dwyer, our 

daughter Laura and myself attended a service at St Columba Catholic Church in South 

Perth on 11 November followed by a gathering at Windsor Hotel. A large crowd 

attended both venues and it was pleasing to meet Sam’s family from South Australia 

as well as many acquaintances old and new from the Goldfields, mining sector and 

local government. The funeral for Sam was held at the Menzies Cemetery on Tuesday 

16 November, the first burial since Lui Marlo in 1939. Once again it was pleasing to 

see many people from the local communities of Menzies and Kookynie, Kalgoorlie, 

WA and further afield in attendance at the cemetery and at the gathering in the 

Town Hall after the service, for food and drinks supplied by the Kookynie Volunteers 

Association in appreciation of Sam’s service to the community. 

A Briefing Session for Councillors was held on 18 November. In attendance on the 

phone was Cr Jill Dwyer, video conferencing in were Crs Ian and Scott Baird, in person 

were Cr Sudhir and myself with Cr Paul Warner an apology. The session included a 

presentation by Simon Poole on a proposal for a Menzies Art Trail and a further 

presentation by Market Creations on the Shire of Menzies “Brand Challenge”. 

The Regional Roads Group meeting took place at the City of Kalgoorlie-Boulder   

Council Chambers on 19 November, where the CEO, Works Manager Garth Marland 

and I, as the delegate for the Shire of Menzies, attended. Of note was the finalisation 

of the 2022/23 Local Road Program and the desire of Menzies to complete the bitu-

men seal to Lake Ballard in 2022/23, as well as Main Roads’ awareness of the im-

portance of access from Kalgoorlie to Tjuntjuntjara. 
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Welcome to our final Menzies Matters for the year. This means that I have been in this 

role for almost a year having started in early January this year. Most of the work we 

have done this year is not seen by the public and has been around making the Shire one 

of the best managed Shires and a great place to work. 

We have delivered some of our projects and we are well advanced in getting a lot more 

done in the early part of next year. Some of the projects coming up include renovations 

at the Lady Shenton building, landscaping the land in front of Marmion Village, building 

accommodation on the Mercer Street caravan park site, Niagara Dam maintenance, and 

further roadworks. We continue to struggle, along with everyone else in the Goldfields, 

to get contractors to complete works. However, we continue to push ahead and work 

with what we can get. 

While reflecting on the year gone, I would also like to thank all of the Shire staff who 

have adapted to change and made the Shire one of the better local government agen-

cies in WA. This may be just my perception, but I truly believe that we have put the staff 

and processes in place that make us the envy of others. Having said that, it is easy to go 

from being the seagull to being the statue so we will not be letting up in the new year. 

The Christmas period gives us all a chance to have a break and I remind everyone that 

Shire offices will be closed from 24 December 2021 to 03 January 2022 inclusive. The 

Post Office and Visitor’s centre will be open on non-public holiday days. 

Over the Christmas period a lot of people travel and need to be places by certain dates. 

Please take care on the roads and take your time on the journey. Also, if you haven’t had 

one, give yourself and the community a Christmas present by getting a COVID vaccina-

tion. I’ll personally buy a coffee for anyone who gets a vaccination between now and 

Christmas. 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT  

December 2021 
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SHIRE OF MENZIES 
 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
  
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local  
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times 
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the 
period ending Thursday 22 December 2022. 
 
2021 
Thursday 16 December      1pm    Menzies  
 
2022 
Thursday 27 January    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 24 February    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 31 March     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 28 April     1pm   Tjuntjuntjara  
Thursday 26 May     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 30 June     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 28 July     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 25 August     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 29 September    1pm   Tjuntjuntjara  
Thursday 27 October    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 24 November    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 22 December    1pm   Menzies  
 
Published Council meetings are open to the public, except when stated, and prior notice 
will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings that are called 

 
Brian Joiner 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 
 



PEPPARKAKOR (SWEDISH 
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If someone in your family or some-
one you care for is celebrating a 
birthday, we would love to share 
your special birthday messages. 

Please send in to  
community@menzies.wa.gov.au  

or  
come and see us at the CRC 

and we’ll do our best to publish 
them and help make their day even 

more special.   
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SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR 
PROSPECTING 
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MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR  
PUBLICATION 

 
If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters please contact 
the Shire Offices on 9024 2041 or email community@menzies.wa.gov.au  
 
The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH. 

General information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming 
local events or if you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other 
page. All suggestions are welcome and we appreciate the continual       
support  from the community.  

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE  

Kalgoorlie to Laverton  
Thursday  

Laverton to Kalgoorlie  
Friday 

EXPRESS TIME 

KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM 

KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM 

MENZIES 11.40AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM 

LEONORA                           ARRIVE 12.45PM 

                                     DEPART 1.00PM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM 

LAVERTON 2.30PM 

EXPRESS TIME 

LAVERTON 10.00AM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 10.40AM 

LEONORA                   ARRIVE 11.15AM 

DEPART 11.30AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM 

MENZIES 12.30PM 

KALGOORLIE  2.00PM 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES  
1800 620 440 

OR (08) 9092 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE 

These ideas are 
purrrrfect  

GoldRush Tours services over the Christmas/New Year period will oper-
ate on our regular timetable. 

Thursday 23 Dec     Kalgoorlie – Laverton 

Friday 24 Dec           Laverton – Kalgoorlie 

 

Thursday 30 Dec     Kalgoorlie – Laverton 

Friday 31 Dec           Laverton - Kalgoorlie 

 

If you are wanting to use the bus service to go to Kalgoorlie of Laverton 
over the  Christmas/New Year period please pre-book . 



Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the              
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your 
local access point offering a range of  services in               
Menzies.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Services include: 

• Visitor Information and Public Library 

• Community Postal  Agency 

• Caravan Park Bookings 

• Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 

• Free Government Access Point  

• Internet Access Point 

• Conference and Meeting Room Hire 
 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
Call us today on 

 
 

(08) 9024 2702  
or email:     

cso2@menzies.wa.gov.au 

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREA IS A 
RISK TO DOMESTIC PETS 

Please be advised that baiting programs using 1080 poi-
son are carried out across Western Australia, including 
this area, and are aimed at controlling wild dogs, feral 
cats, feral pigs, foxes and rabbits. The poison baits remain 
toxic for many months. You need to exercise caution. Do-
mestic pets should be kept close and under control at all 
times. Owners may consider the use of leads and muzzles 
for their domestic pets. 
 

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS 
WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE APPLICABLE, 

HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, REMOVED, 
VANDALISED OR DESTROYED 

 
1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest management 
program protecting livestock from death and injury;      
reducing the impact on pastoral and agricultural             
production; and helping to preserve the unique flora and 
fauna of WA. Baits are not intentionally laid in public    
areas such as road reserves, parking bays, rest stops or 
roadhouses however can be inadvertently moved into 
these areas by animals and birds. 

1080 is an S7 Poison 
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Wanted—Horseshoes 
 

Do you have any unwanted old horseshoes lying 
about at your place? 
 

Do you find horseshoes while detecting? 
 

PLEASE … Can I have them? 
 

I am collecting horseshoes to make a large sculp-
ture and want as many as you can give me  - the 
more, the better! 
 

Please ring Simon for collection on 0409 693 875.  

 

Community Garden 
 

Are you interested in a community garden here in Men-
zies? We are! 
 

Are you tired of driving 130km for ‘fresh’ vegies each 
week? We are!  
 

Are you prepared to put in an hour or two each fortnight to 
keep your pantry stocked with the basics and anything else 
that may be in season? 
 

Please contact Simon or Cheryl  on  0409 693 875.  

Shire of Menzies is looking for volunteers,         
community champions and aspirational leaders to 
bring this Outback Town back to life.  
 

As a volunteer you will have the opportunity to:- 

• Meet new people and make new friends 
• Have fun whilst giving back to the community 
• Learn new skills that look great on your resume 
• Do something you have always wanted to do 
• Make a difference 
 
We are looking for volunteers of all ages, interests and 
diverse background. Our aim is to create Menzies as a 
fun and interesting place to live. We need your help in 
the area of tourism, arts & culture, events, international 
relations and community development, plus many more!  
 
Please express your interest  to Almetra Bethlehem by 
emailing communitydevelopment@menzies.wa.gov.au  
or come and see us at the CRC.  
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MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE 

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on  
(08) 9080 4370 

 
EMERGENCIES CALL 000 

 
Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26 

 
If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health Direct 24 Hour Hotline   

 

1800 022 222 

Nurse Joy  
 

 Away from Thursday, 2 December 2021 to Tuesday, 28 December 2021 
Back for One-day Only on Wednesday, 29 December 2021 

Away from Thursday, 30 December 2021 to Sunday, 9 January 2021 
Back on as regular from Monday, 10 January 2021 

 

For pressing health concerns and needing immediate attention, please make your way to 
Kalgoorlie Hospital/Health Clinics or call 000.  

MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE 

 
Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured 

milks, juices and soft drinks. 
 

Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a 
‘Menzies Toasty’  while you wait. 

 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 

 

IF YOU’RE  
IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY  
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME (08) 9024 2041 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fmeal-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw0KKsQncq9SHP85F7Wd0Xj4&ust=1584768163482000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPDVmdKnqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAV
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pngall.com%2Fice-cream-png&psig=AOvVaw2cWFWM8-_xMKwQjhUrff5U&ust=1584768460041000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLDG3-qoqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
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Keith Payne, VC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Keith Payne, VC, OAM 

 
The Victoria Cross (VC) is Australia's highest 

military honour. It has been awarded to those 

who, in the presence of the enemy, demon-

strate the most remarkable bravery, or daring 

or pre-eminent act of valour or self-sacrifice 

through the British Imperial system (as the VC) 

and later through the Australian Honours sys-

tem (as the VC for Australia). Since 1900, only 

100 people have received this prestigious 

award. 

 

During the Vietnam War, Warrant Officer (WO) 

Class II Keith Payne, in the battle of Ben Het, 

displayed such bravery in the face of the ene-

my that he was awarded the Victoria Cross by 

Queen Elizabeth II aboard the Royal Yacht Bri-

tannia, the last individual to receive this honour 

under the Imperial System. He was also 

awarded the Distinguished Service Cross and 

a Silver Star from the United States of Ameri-

ca, and a Cross of Gallantry with Bronze Star 

from the Republic of Vietnam.   

  

 
 

Keith Payne visited Menzies Memorial in 2018 

 
Keith Payne was born on 30 August 1933 and 

raised in Ingham, Queensland. At the age of 

18, he joined the Army after a brief stint as an 

apprentice cabinetmaker. In 1952-1953, he 

served with numerous units in Japan and Ko-

rea, as well as in Malaysia from 1963 to 1965, 

but Keith Payne is best remembered for his 

acts in Vietnam. 

 

He was sent to the Australian Army Training 

Team in Vietnam on 24 February 1969. He 

was in command of the 212th Company of the 

1st Mobile Strike Force Battalion when it was 

attacked by a strong North Vietnamese force 

in May of that year. Keith Payne's Vietnamese 

men began to retreat as his company was iso-

lated, encircled on three sides. Keith Payne, 

who had been wounded in the hands and arms 

by now and was under heavy fire, covered the 

retreat before forming a defensive perimeter 

with his troops. He then spent three hours 

scouring the scene of the day’s fight for isolat-

ed and wounded soldiers, all the while evading 

enemy troops, who kept up harassing fire. He 

discovered about 40 wounded men, brought 

some in himself, and organised the rescue of 

the rest, guiding the party  



I S S U E  1 5 6  D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 1             P A G E  2 7  

 

back to base across the enemy-controlled ter-

ritory. Years later, asked whether he was 

afraid, Keith Payne replied, "My God yes, yes, 

I was.” Keith Payne’s actions were brave, self-

less, and heroic that night earned him the Vic-

toria Cross. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vic-
toria 

Cross recipient, Warrant Officer 2 (WO2) Keith Payne, 
Australian War Memorial.  

 
On the 13 April 1970, after his return to Bris-

bane, the Queen presented Keith Payne with 

his VC and the Keys to the City of Brisbane by 

then Lord Mayor Clem Jones. A park in the 

Brisbane suburb of Stafford where he lived 

was named in his honour. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brisbane Lord Mayor Clem Jones presented the Keys 
to the City of Brisbane to Keith Payne VC with his wife 
Florence. Image courtesy of the Brisbane City Council  

Keith Payne VC Park, Buddina and Lutana Streets, 
Stafford, Brisbane. Image taken by State Library of 
Queensland staff.  

 
Keith Payne retired from the Australian Army 

in 1975 and got involved in the veteran com-

munity, notably in counselling individuals 

with post- traumatic stress disorder. Keith 

Payne was awarded the Medal of the Order of 

Australia (OAM) in 2006 for his commitment to 

the veteran community. He was made a Mem-

ber of the Order of Australia in 2011 and is 

rightfully regarded as a national treasure. 

References: 
 
Australian War Memorial. (n.d.). Warrant 
Officer Class 2 Keith Payne.  
https://www.awm.gov.au/collection/P10676775  
 
Keith Payne, VC. OAM. (21 May 2020). 
State Library of Queensland.  
https://www.slq.qld.gov.au/blog/keith-payne-vc-oam  
 

Written & researched by Pema Chhunzom 

https://www.awm.gov.au/collection/P10676775
https://www.slq.qld.gov.au/blog/keith-payne-vc-oam
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Menzies Community School   
December 2021  
 
From the principal: 
What a term we have had!  Not only have we had TLG come and visit we have been busy 
making sure that everything is in order for our annual Menzies Community School end of year 
assembly. Congratulations to all of our award winners.   
 
Reports and what they do: 
This is the term that Semester Two reports go 
home.  These   reports are a way of                
communicating with you about how your child is 
progressing at school. The reports provide infor-
mation about how your child is progressing 
against the West Australian Curriculum achieve-
ment standards.  It is also a way to provide im-
portant information about Attitude, Behaviour 
and Effort when it comes to learning and also 
provides information on their attendance. If you 
wish to discuss your child’s report, please make 
an appointment with their teacher.   
 
Attendance 
We will be commencing Menzies Money next 
year. Put simply, every student who arrives on 
time, gets a dollar in the “bank book”.  When 
they accumulate enough money, they will be 
treated to lunch at the café. This is a new initia-
tive that we are starting next year, so watch this space for the photos.    

 
MGM Outreach 
This is a new ser-
vice for Menzies 
that automatically 
sends out texts to 
parents in re-
gards to attend-
ance.  This is al-
so the way that 
bulk text will be 
sent.   
 
Uniform 
Just a reminder 
about our uniform 
policy.  Students 
need to wear the 
school shirt with 
black pants.  No 
student can wear 
denim in any 
form.    
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Talk for Writing 
Miss Harbrow, Miss Pratish and Miss Lolly   
recently participated in a Talk for Writing PL. 
Talk for writing allows students to orally learn 
the language needed, before reading it and           
recreating it in their own writing. It focuses on 
high level vocabulary and is also very hands 
on and interactive.  
 
Upcoming events 
6-10 December Swimming lessons for           
PP-Year 6. We will be leaving school around 
8:15 am every morning and returning around 
2:00 pm every afternoon. Please make sure 
your child has swimmers, thongs, towel,    
goggles and lunch.  We will provide water 
and recess.   
14 December reports go home 
15 December End of year celebrations 
16 December Last day for students.   
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Shire of Menzies 

Employment Opportunity   

Cleaner  

1x Part-Time/Casual 

Level 3 LGOA 2021 + Superannuation 

Starting rate of $29.62 per hour + weekend penalty rate 

Are you semi-retired, part-time student, travelling nomad or simply looking 
for a casual work opportunity?  
 
The Shire of Menzies is seeking applications for a part-time/casual Level 3 Cleaner. We may 
consider offering travel allowances for DIDO applicants living between 100km to 250km Men-
zies radius. Duties comprise cleaning of Shire facilities, including the Shire office, caravan park 
and other public facilities on Saturdays. 
  
Working hours and days will be discussed with applicants, and will be inclusive of Saturday 
work, and possibly Sunday and weekdays. You may also pick up extra shifts to cover annual 
leave or sick leave. Below is an example of what your hours may look like:  
• Saturday, 8:00am-12:00pm (permanent shift) 
• Sunday, 8:00am-12:00pm (on-call/occasional only)  
• Monday-Friday, 8:00am-12:00pm or 4:00pm-7:00pm (on call/occasional only) 
  
For further information on hourly rate and employment conditions, please contact Antonio Gi-
ometti on 08 9024 2041 or 0438 644 286.  
  
Applicants will need to submit: 
• A resume outlining your employment history or work experience 
• A covering letter (no more than 2 pages) stating why you are suitable for this position  
• Submit your application by emailing your resume and cover letter to  
        admin@menzies.wa.gov.au or apply in person by visiting the Town Hall no later than  
        18 December 2021 at 4:00pm.  
        You can also apply through our website www.menzies.wa.gov.au/employment/  
 
Note: the Shire reserves the right 
to conclude the recruitment pro-
cess earlier should a suitable ap-
plicant be appointed. 
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Shire of Menzies Offices are located at Lot 124 Shenton Street, Menzies 
 

PO Box 4 MENZIES WA 6436 
 

Phone:  (08) 9024 2041 
Email:             admin@menzies.wa.gov.au 
Website:  www.menzies.wa.gov.au 
 

 
8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 

Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm daily 
 
 

LADY SHENTON BUILDING OPERATING OPENING HOURS 
 

Lady Shenton Building is located on the corner of  
Shenton & Brown Streets, Menzies 

 
8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
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Meet with Bouyden McKenzie  
Where: CRC Menzies (Lady 
Shenton Building)  
When: Thursday, 11 November 
2021 
Time: 2:00pm to 3:300pm 

Discuss your consumer rights 
and concerns  

- 
Open to all Menzies Community 

A Brief History of the Christmas Tree by Debbie Pianto 

The use of evergreens and greenery was used as a symbol 
for winter festivals as these were the plants that would last 
all year round and were believed to protect the house from 
the evil spirits, witches, ghosts and illnesses. 

People believed that they would be protected as these 
plants would remain green throughout the year, especially 
throughout winter; it was not only a sign for protection but 
also health. 

What is the true origin of the Christmas tree? 

The Christmas tree was originally a pagan religious symbol 
of celebration. It is more so known as a German tradition. 

The Christmas tree started off as being a pyramid tree, if people could not find a plant 
to represent the tree. People would use wood to create a pyramid and decorate it with 
nuts, gingerbread, apples, paper and candles to resemble a tree. 

The trees and pyramids would usually be paraded around the town to show to the oth-
er households on Christmas Eve as a sign of health, in order to keep the evil spirits 
away. It became wildly popular throughout the 16th century, slowly it spread to become 
highly popular among nobility and royalty  

Why do we put ornaments on a Christmas tree? 

Nowadays decorating the Christmas tree is such a special mo-
ment for families, its the time of year where they all come to-
gether to decorate the tree that they all sit around and place 
presents under as the centerpiece of their Christmas celebra-
tion. 

The Christmas trees were later decorated with delicious treats 
like gingerbread in the shape of stars, angels and holly as we 
know today. 
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Australian Christmas trivia 
 
1. When was the first Australian Carols by Candlelight?  
2. When was Australia’s worst Christmas? 
3. What is the biggest Christmas light display in Australia? 
 

Christmas movie trivia 

 
4  What is the most popular Christmas movie? 
5  In what city did the 1947 film Miracle on 34th Street take place? 
6. In Home Alone where does Kevin’s family go for Christmas 
7. What is the name of the head Elf in The Santa Clause 
8. Finish this line from How the Grinch Stole Christmas ‘It came without packages, boxes 
 or ?????’ 

 

Christmas food trivia 

 
9. What Christmas food lasts the longest after Christmas? 
10. Why do we eat turkey at Christmas time?    
11. Why do we eat Ham at Christmas? 
12. Why do we eat Plum pudding? 
13. When did the Eggnog tradition begin? 
14. Why do we leave Cookies for Santa on Christmas eve? 
15. Why put a coin in the Christmas pudding? 
16. What is the significance of the Yule Log? 
17.    What Country is KFC popular at Christmas? 
 

Christmas music trivia 
 
18. How did Christmas carols get their name? 
19. When was the first Australian Carols by Candlelight? A. The first Australian Christmas 
 tradition of Carols by Candlelight began in Melbourne in 1937. 
20. The best-selling Christmas song ever? 
21.    Name 3 of the 10 most popular songs according to Spotify: 
 
 
 

 
Merry Christmas  

& Happy New Year  

https://christmasinaustralia.com.au/g-rated-christmas-movies-for-kids/
https://christmasinaustralia.com.au/gift-food/
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Meet with Bouyden McKenzie  
Where: CRC Menzies (Lady 
Shenton Building)  
When: Thursday, 11 November 
2021 
Time: 2:00pm to 3:300pm 

Discuss your consumer rights 
and concerns  

- 
Open to all Menzies Community 
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 
 

MAC 
Christmas 

Party 

16 
 

OCM  
& 

Christmas  
Party 

17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 
 

Admin  
Office  
Close 

From 4:30pm 

24 
Christmas 

Eve 

25 
Christmas 

Day 

26 

27 28 29 
Nurse Joy 
back for 
one-day 

only 

30 
 

31 
New Year’s 

Eve 

  

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

  
 
 

   1 
New Year’s 

Day 

2 

3 4 
Admin  
Office  

Re-open 

5 6 7 8 9 
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